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The Refugee Council of Australia is the peak non-governmental agency in Australia concerned with issues relating to refugees and asylum seekers and represents over 90 organisational members and a similar number of individual members. The Council works to promote humane, flexible and legally defensible policy towards refugees, asylum seekers and displaced peoples by the Australian Government and the Australian community.

While we acknowledge that the following submission falls outside the terms of reference of this inquiry, we believe that it is important at this time to raise the following concerns in relation to discrimination against refugees in same sex relationships under the immigration system. The Refugee Council of Australia submits:

· That the current definition of family under the Humanitarian Visa stream does not recognise same sex partners. The Refugee Council believes that the definition should be revised to ensure consistency with the recent changes to the Skilled Visa stream and to ensure that refugees are eligible to sponsor same-sex partners under the split-family provision of the Special Humanitarian Program. This is particularly important as gay or lesbian refugees who remain in their country of first asylum may be more vulnerable to discrimination, abuse and persecution.

· The Refugee Council acknowledges that Australian law now accepts persecution on the basis of sexual orientation; however, there is a need to ensure that this is put into effect in a manner that is sensitive to the specific needs of this cohort and without discrimination. Refugees who have experienced persecution based on sexual orientation may face a range of barriers in the refugee determination process including: fear of disclosure; discrimination; and problems speaking openly in front of advisors from the same culture or in front of family members. We recommend that guidelines covering people in same-sex relationships are developed for both the Department of Immigration and the Refugee Review Tribunal in a similar vein to the existing gender guidelines. 

· The need for the Department of Immigration to acknowledge the special needs of refugees in same-sex relationships in its resettlement program. Gay and lesbian refugees face particular discrimination and are increasingly vulnerable in the country of first asylum particularly in refugee camps.  

The Refugee Council would like to thank HREOC for the opportunity to contribute to this inquiry and contends that there is a need for further inquiry into the discrimination faced by gay and lesbian refugees within the immigration system. 
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